
     

 

 

 

London Borough of Lambeth  

Neighbourhood Planning Forum Refusal Statement  

 

Name of proposed Neighbourhood Planning Forum: Herne Hill Forum 

Name of applicant: Herne Hill Forum 

Name of neighbourhood area: Herne Hill Neighbourhood Area  

Dates of consultation: 31 July – 11 September 2017  

 

Decision  

Notice is hereby given that the London Borough of Lambeth, pursuant to a decision made on 

11 December 2017 by its Cabinet, has refused the designation of the Herne Hill Forum as a 

Neighbourhood Planning Forum.  

Reasons for decision  

A neighbourhood forum is required to have a membership of at least 21 members (as set out 

in Section 61F(5)(c) of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990). On 11 December 2017, 

the Cabinet of the London Borough of Lambeth made a decision to refuse the proposed 

neighbourhood area as applied for and instead to designate a smaller neighbourhood area. 

Due to the changes made to the neighbourhood area boundary, the proposed 

neighbourhood forum no longer meets the requirement to have a minimum of 21 members 

and has been refused.  

The refusal statement can be viewed on the council’s webpages at 

https://www.lambeth.gov.uk/planning-and-building-control/planning-policy/neighbourhood-

planning-guide  

The decision document can be viewed here: 

http://moderngov.lambeth.gov.uk/ieDecisionDetails.aspx?AIId=35240  
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